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Proposed No.20l8-0062.1 Sponsors Dunn

1 A MOTION acknowledging receipt of a report on garbage

2 collection in unincorporated areas by the solid waste

3 division of the department of natural resources and parks,

4 as required by the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance,

5 Ordinance 18409, Section I07 , as amended by Ordinance

6 1 8544, Section 68, Proviso P5.

7 WHEREAS, the2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18409, as

8 amended by Ordinance 18544, Section 68, Proviso P5, included a requirement that the

9 executive transmit a report that evaluates a proposed garbage service change, whereby

10 the frequency of garbage collection in unincorporated areas of the county would be

lt reduced from every week to every other week, and

12 WHEREAS, the proviso outlined a public outreach process that the executive

13 must follow to obtain community input if the executive determined it would be beneficial

t4 to reduce the frequency ofgarbage collection in unincorporated areas, and

15 V/HEREAS, in response to the proviso requirement, the executive transmitted a

t6 letter on November 15,2017, which states that reduced garbage collection will not be

t7 pursued, from every week to every other week, in unincorporated areas of the county

1.8 from this date through the end of 201 8, and

19 WHEREAS, this letter satisfies the requirement in the proviso that states that if
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Motion 15053

20 the executive decides not to pursue the proposed garbage service change described in this

2L proviso, the report shall state this and no further reporting is required;

22 Now, THEREFORE, BE IT MovED by the council of King county:

23 The council acknowledges receipt of the report on garbage collection in

24 unincorporated areas of King County, submitted as Attachment A to this motion, which
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states that the executive does not intend to pursue reduced garbage collection from every

week to every other week.

Motion 15053 was introduced on 11812018 and passed by the Metropolitan King
County Council on 112912018, by the following vote:

Yes: 8 - Mr. von Reichbauer, Ms. Lambert, Mr. Dunn, Mr.
McDermott, Mr. Dembowski, Mr. Upthegrove, Ms. Kohl-'Welles and
Ms. Balducci
No:0
Excused:1-Mr.Gossett

KING COUNTY COUNCIL
KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON
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Chair
ATTEST:

Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the

Attachments: A. Executive Report on Reduced Garbage Collection
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15053 ATTACHMENT A

November 15,2017

'l'he Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter is transmited in response to the Supplemental Appropriation Ordinance, Ordinance
18544, Section 68, Proviso P5. Reduced garbage collection will not be pursued, from every
week to every other week, in unincorporated areas of the County from this date through the
end of20l8.

If you have any questions about this response please contact Pat D. Mclaughlin, Division
Director of the Solid V/aste Division oflhe Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at
206-477-4501.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

cc: King County Councilmembers
ATTN: Grant Lahmann, Chief of Staff to Chair McDermott

Jeff Muhm,'Director of Council Initiatives
Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
Pat D. Mclaughlin, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP


